

State of Vermont

Department of Finance & Management 109 State Street, Pavilion Building Montpelier, VT 05620-0401 Agency of Administration

[phone] 802-828-2376 [fax] 802-828-2428

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Joint Fiscal Committee

FROM:

Trey Martin, Secretary of Administration

RE:

2016 Act 172 Sec. B.1106 - Fiscal Year 2017 Exempt Position Savings

DATE:

November 15, 2016

Pursuant to 2016 Act 172 Sec.B.1106, the Administration was directed to reduce exempt salaries and positions to a level of \$550,000 General Fund. As reported to the Joint Fiscal Committee by Commissioner Pallito on November 14, 2016, we are requesting an extension to January 15, 2017, to fulfill this request. This will allow the Shumlin Administration to work with the incoming Administration to identify the positions for elimination.

In order to give the next Governor the flexibility to staff the next administration, this administration will be working with the transition team to identify the remaining positions to be eliminated.

Thank you very much. If you have any questions about this request, please direct them to Commissioner Pallito or myself.

